
People are writing; stories, reporting and tracking corruption.  Have you played your 

role? 

Do you know how to play your role individually? 

i. Background 

ActionAid Uganda’s Governance programming includes contributing to fighting against 

corruption.  Through this, a platform called Ipaidabribe (www.ipaidabribe.or.ug) was created to 

help people report corruption in the comfort of their places. It is supplemented by, Facebook 

and Twitter pages as social engagement and discussion forums on corruption. 

The user friendly layout of the platform, support both on Personal computers and smartphones 

and is divided into three user sections as seen here below; 

 

i. Paid a bribe: A section on the 

website where those who have paid 

a bribe to access a service, 

report/share their experiences. 

Currently, there is a total of 66 

stories on the website in the various 

sectors as shown below. These are 

stories of people who have paid a 

bribe sharing their experiences and 

exposing the corrupt officials. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visual outlay of the Ipaidabribe website, 

 

http://www.ipaidabribe.or.ug/


Categorized Graphical Summary of Bribery Reports Online  

 

 

Here below are some of the corruption stories/cases being posted on the website under this 

section: 

Summary Narrative Detail 

Amount Paid in 
Bribe:  
UGX 150,000 
Bribe Date:  
March 04, 2010 
Sector / 
Department:  
Justice 
District: Kumi 

My uncle was arrested for defiling a young girl but the father of 
the girl wanted the case to be forwarded to the court. I happened 
to have a friend who was a police officer whom I requested for 
his help and he only promised to help if I could pay 150,000shs. 
By paying that he could convince the parent of the girl to take 
back the case to be handled by the LC1.When I paid I the agreed 
amount, they convinced the parent to take back the case to LC1. 

 

Amount Paid in 
Bribe:  
UGX 2,000,000  
Bribe Date:  
December 22, 
2016 
Sector / 
Department:  
Police 
District: Buikwe 

We were detained all day at the Njeru police station by Two CIs 
and the police lieutenant on false charges for which they never 
showed us anything. They stole paperwork of ours. After holding 
us for 8 hours and demanding passports, they asked for 2 million 
shillings. 1 million to the lieutenant and 500 thousand to the CIs. 
The police lieutenant was paid off by a local, which he admitted. 
The police are very corrupt in the areas in and around Jinja 
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Amount Paid in 
Bribe:  
UGX 50,000 
Bribe Date:  
November 28, 
2016 
Sector / 
Department:  
Customs and 
Trade 
District:  
Nebbi 

On my way to Nebbi in a car with a Sudanese number plate, I 
reached Pakwach boarder URA point. I moved in to get clearance. 
This car had a road user running up to 2 weeks from that day I 
was there. The URA Official said it had expired and had the car 
impounded. I tried to explain while making calls to a URA officer 
in Kampala but all in vain. She then asked me for UGX 50,000 to 
let me go. No receipt was issued and she told me to go. I paid a 
bribe to save time and frustration of a corrupt officer. 

 

Bribe Date:  

December 22, 

2016 

Sector / 

Department:  

Others 
District:  

Hoima 

I have worked in a school for 2 years with constant NSSF deductions 

from our salary but when I went to check the statement, it had only 

been remitted twice. I moved to NSSF office this side a few times but 

I don't feel helped. 

I have also however worked in another school in the same Region for 

four years of constant deductions but with no remittance to NSSF. 

 

 

ii. I Did Not Pay a Bribe: Have you been in a situation where you have been forced to 

pay a bribe and you refused because you felt it was not worth it? This is your section 

on the Ipaidabribe platform withapurpose to help build capacity of others on how 

anyone in a similar situation can avoid paying a bribe. Below is a statistical summary 

of the reporting of activists. 

 

 

Sector/ Department:  

Police 

District:  

I moved out of home for a ride on a bicycle (changer). Somehow 

somewhere on my way back, I couldn't find my wallet in my 

pocket. It had my ID's, ATM card and of course money. I run to 
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Wakiso 
 

the police station to report a case and get a, “To Whom It May 

Concern” as a way to start the ID and ATM replacement process. 

After filing the case for missing items, the officer asked me for  

UGX 5000 to give me, “To Whom It May Concern.” I explained 

to him that I just reported loss of my wallet.” Where do you 

expect me to get money from?” 

"Wait for the Officer In Charge(OC)" he told me. So I waited. 

She came around and I told her the same thing. They all ignored 

me. And I moved out mumbling, I will report to another police 

station. she called me, wrote it and gave it to me. 

 

Sector/ Department:  

Others 

District: Kampala 

 

I deposited money in instalments to an iron sheets company 

reseller between September 2014 - December 2014 amounting to 

UGX 4,780,000. When I went to pick up my iron sheets after, I 

was told that only one of the receipts was valid. 

I have tried to recover my money but in vain. I didn't get what I 

paid for and haven't got refunded. They only information I got was 

my account holder left the company. 

 

 

 

Corruption Reporting boxes 

There are several reporting systems 

put in place to curb corruption at 

police stations. However, the public is 

unaware of the existence of these 

spaces especially the toll-free 

numbers. To increase public 

awareness on these, Ipaidabribe in 

partnership with Uganda Police force 

strategically put up this information 

at the front desks of various police 

stations and at the charge office.  

To simplify the reporting mechanism 

for the public, corruption reporting 

boxes were put up at these stations which will be opened up quarterly by police and the AAU team 

for onward forwarding to the police PSU (Professional Standards Unit) that is in charge of 

apprehending misconduct within the police unit. 

Created anti-corruption clubs in Secondary schools. 

In Hoima, we formed anti-corruption clubs in four schools namely Kitara SS, Mandela SS, 

Premiere SS and Daystar Christian Based SS. These have formed structures in schools like anti-

corruption corners, talking compounds, music and drama on corruption plus utilizing of the 



general school assemblies to create awareness on the negative effects of corruption to our nation 

and in their regions to be particular. The same clubs have also been created in Packwach SS, Angal 

SS, Uringi SS ans Sunrise SS in Nebbi district. 

Uringi SS, Nebbi District anti-corruption club formation 

 

These have created spaces for information sharing and inclusion of anti-corruption as part of 

these schools’ co-curricular activities. In Hoima, where this was started, the four schools have 

gone an extra mile and influenced creation of more anti-corruption clubs in other schools which 

they dubbed sister schools. We this found on board Strive SS a sister school to Daystar Christian 

Based, Central School a sister to Premiere SS, Kiziranfumbi SS a sister to Mandela SS and Hiltop 

SS a sister school to Kitara SS. This was an initiative of the initial four schools. They now hold 

cross school debates on corruption. 

These schools have also started awareness creation activities where they were able to collect and 

forwarded 20 stories to Ipaidabribe from their communities which were discussed with the 

district leaders and a representative from the IGG’s office. 

Some of our Successes 

Ipaidabribe received a story of a gentle man who paid in installments for his iron sheets to one of 

the leading iron sheet selling company and when he was ready to pick it up. Only one receipt was 

considered valid and the rest were nullified. After trying to get a refund at least but failed, he 

wrote to Ipaidabribe for support. We engaged the company and after a series of negotiation, the 

gentle man requested to settle for a refund of all his money he had remitted in installments 

amounting to UGX 4,780,000/=. This money was refunded and the issue resolved. 



A concerned teacher reported to Ipaidabribe after his school had been deducting NSSF from them 

and it never reached their accounts for close to two years. In his words, he said he had tried 

several times to contact the Regional Office but there was no positive feedback. We approached 

the NSSF office in Kampala and we followed it up until an audit was performed on the school and 

a deed with a payment planned signed. 

Awareness Corner! Know your Rights! 

Did you know! 

 Did you know that when arrested without warrant a person should be taken before a 

magistrate’s court within 48 hrs if still in custody? What should do you do if not? Read 

below: 

25. Disposal of a person arrested by a police officer. (Act 16/206) 

1) A police officer arresting a suspect without a warrant shall produce the suspect arrested 

before a magistrate’s court within forty-eight hours unless earlier released on bond. 

2) Repealed by Act 16/2006 

3) If subsection (1) is not being complied with, any person may apply to the magistrate within 

twenty – four hours who shall order his or her release unless charged. 

4) Where a complaint of torture of a suspect in custody is made to a magistrate, the magistrate 

shall order an investigation into the allegation; and if the allegation is proved to be true, the 

magistrate shall order for the compensation, examination and treatment of the person 

affected at the expense of the State, and any person responsible for the torture shall be 

charged. 

 

 Did you know that police bond is free? 

38. No fee on bail bonds taken by police.  

(1) Not withstanding any other law to the contrary, no fee or duty shall be charged on the 

following, issued or taken by a police officer  

a) a bail bond in a criminal case 

b) a recognizance to prosecute or give evidence: or 

c) a recognizance for personal appearance or otherwise issued or taken by a police officer 

(2) A bond and a recognizance referred to in subsection (1) shall not be required to be sealed. 

That a police officer in uniform may, for the purpose of preserving public order and safety, stop, 

divert or otherwise direct and regulate the course of traffic. A person who doesn’t comply with 

the direction commits an offense and is liable on conviction to imprisonment not exceeding three 

months or a fine not exceeding fifty thousand shillings. 

That a police officer may, without a court order and without a warrant, arrest a person if he or 

she has reasonable cause to suspect that the Person has committed or is about to commit an 

arrestable offense. A female person shall only be searched by an authorized woman. 

 



 


